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MEETING MINUTES

                                                                                                         DATE  10/15/2019
CALL TO ORDER: Kim called the meeting to order at 2:00.  
MEMBERS PRESENT: Bree T., Kim S., Sara H., Megan R., LeAnn O., Jennifer W., Shelby H.,
Janel H., Lisa B., Betty J., Tailor M., Lynn W., Sr. Marina S., Sr. Jean S., Tabatha N., Raechell B., Laurie W.

ADJUSTMENTS TO AGENDA: No adjustments – Motion by Sara and second by Lisa to approve agenda.  Motion carries.
INTRODUCTIONS: Member introductions and passing of the clipboard for radio spotlights.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Janel made a motion and Bree second to approve the September meeting minutes – motion carries.
VOLUNTEER MANAGEMENT POSITION HIGHLIGHT: - Tabatha from the Boys and Girls Club shared information about their various programs and volunteer needs.  B & G Club has 18 locations in central MN between their Boys and Girls Club locations and KidStop after school programs located in other school buildings, serving about 2,000 youth annually.  At the Boys and Girls Club locations evening meals are provided along with activities, homework help, etc.  College students make up most of their paid staff at the various sites.  Volunteers are used to provide companionship and mentoring services.  All volunteers are required to have a background check.  
MEMBER NETWORKING TIME – 10 minutes of group networking
VOLUNTEER TOPIC: Preferred Communication Styles – The group shared ways they communicate with their volunteers, volunteers preferred methods of communication, and tools and technology to consider in order to meet the volunteer’s needs.  E-mails and texting were two options discussed.  Many Volunteer Managers prefer to not give out personal phone numbers and are not provided a work phone from which to text or call.  There are programs out there where text messages can be generated and sent through an e-mail account.  Google Voice is one program that can provide text and voicemail options without using a personal phone number.  One issue in rural areas is the lack of internet services/capabilities.  Tech savvy people seem to be more willing and able to use these alternate communication options.  Older volunteers may not even have an e-mail account set up or a way to conveniently check e-mails.  A few in the group still provide communication through newsletters, either hard copy mailed to volunteers or an e-mail version.  Facebook is another method of communication people are using.  Bree shared that she used FB but has set up specific Workplace Groups to get specific information shared with a specific group of people rather which has been effective.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Treasurer's Report: Mary was absent.  Kim shared the Treasurer’s Report Mary provided.  Kim will check with Mary about the postage expense on the report.  St. Marina made a motion and Lisa seconded to approve the Treasurer’s Report- motion carries.
Membership Coordinator Report:  Maddy was unable to attend.  Membership registrations and dues can be mailed to the SCAVC P.O Box.    
Public Relations Report: Sara shared the new website is on hold as there is a mandatory waiting time when switching domains.  The new site should be up and running by the end of October.  She will notify the group when the site is available online.      
Training and Program Coordinator Report: Jennifer shared the planning group’s plan to move the first training to January as we needed more time to plan and promote the training.  The training will be focused on supporting volunteer managers and those with whom they work in high stress situations/environments and special accommodations requirements.  
MAVA updates: No updates
OLD BUSINESS: 
None
NEW BUSINESS: 
None
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING: Reminder -The next meeting will be Tuesday, November 19th from 2:00-3:30 at St. Cloud State University in the Voyageur Room inside of Atwood Center.  Ramp parking is available just a short distance away from Atwood. Please plan accordingly for ramp fees.  Street parking is free is you are able to find a spot close to campus.  Please send meeting agenda items to Kim.
AGENCY ANNOUNCEMENTS: (remember- these are great items to also send to Sara for posting on FB)
· Janel needs more volunteers for her Senior Companion and Neighbor-to-Neighbor programs.   Senior Companion requires 10 hours/week minimum time commitment and must be age 55+.  Neighbor-to-Neighbor requires 2 hours/week minimum and is open to anyone age 18+.  
· Lisa- RSVP job opening for Community Outreach & Grants Coordinator.  The application window is open and will close on October 23rd.  Lisa also asked for input as RSVP and FG Programs prepare for next year’s Move the Mall walk as to whether SCAVC folks would prefer doing a fundraiser walk on a Thursday morning or a Saturday morning.  The majority of the group preferred the Saturday option. 

· Tri-Cap – Tailor shared one of Tri-Caps programs to help families with short-term help to cover water/sewer/property taxes.  She also has a new title at Tri-Cap – Asset Development Manager 

· Friends of the Library will be holding the annual Book Bag Sale starting October 17th.  $4.00 gets you as many books as you can get into a bag.

· Big Brothers/Big Sisters still needs people for the October 27th bowling fundraiser.
ADJOURNMENT: Motion to adjourn – Jennifer, second Sara - meeting adjourned 
Next meeting:  Reminder -The next meeting will be Tuesday, November 19th from 2:00-3:30 at St. Cloud State University in the Voyageur Room inside of Atwood Center.  Ramp parking is available just a short distance away from Atwood. Please plan accordingly for ramp fees.  Street parking is free is you are able to find a spot close to campus.  
Respectfully Submitted, 
Laurie Whitaker

